ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY SAFETY

12 May 2003.

ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE ABOVE COMMITTEE

Present: Councillors Ullman (Chairman), Broughton, Fernandez, King, Upton, Owen, Jolley, Witkowski and 

Councillor Warner (item 4), Councillor Lancaster and Hunt (item 5), Councillor Hinds (for items 6 & 7).

Invitee: Councillor  Howard.

Officers: Russell Bernstein, Karen Lucas, John Reehill and Chris Findley (item 4), Charles Green (for items 5, 6, 7), Gordon Dickson (item 5), John Willis (item 6), Ruth Fairhurst (item 6,7).   

	ITEM
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE 

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE

	1.

Apologies for Absence.
	Apologies were received from Councillors Slater, Morris, Hincks and Wilson.
	
	-

	2.

Declarations of interest.
	There were no declarations of interest raised.
	
	-

	3. 

Action sheet of the Last Meeting on the 7 April 2003.
	Members asked for feedback from the Best Value Review of Community Engagement mid point challenge session on the 16 April 2003. Details will be circulated to Members.

Review Session – Councillor Ullman asked that Members consider how scrutiny can be more effective in terms of outcomes, how we can encourage attendance from members of the public and whether Members feel the priorities of  the Committee are the right ones.

The action sheet from the last meeting was approved.
	Karen Lucas.

All Members
	June 2003.

June 2003.

-

	4.

2001 Census.
	Officers presented a copy of the report presented to Cabinet, as well as a summary of key statistics. 

The key issue in the 2001 census was a possible undercount, fewer then ONS expected. ONS commissions a sample check, which is said to be a rigorous mechanism, called the ‘Census Coverage Survey’. A 6% undercount figure was given for Salford based on the 1991 survey, which it is felt should be higher.

A letter was sent by the Chief Executive to the Head of the Office of National Statistics in January 2003 outlining the City Council’s concerns, to which no reply had been received. Members were concerned that Officers have not yet followed up the response to the letter. Councillor Ullman suggested Officers should also approach local Members of Parliament and appropriate Ministers with the City Council concerns, should no reply be forthcoming. 

It was noted that figures from the census are crosschecked with various records maintained by the City Council i.e. school roles, council tax register etc.

Issues raised included:

-The effect on regeneration of the City of Salford.

- Concerns that previous closures of schools are unlikely to encourage families to move into the City.

- Need to highlight the links between population and movement, and planning and regeneration policies. 

-Members asked for further information on how Salford compares with other authorities in respect of household size, and qualification levels.

The Committee agreed that

- A further report should be presented detailing population by wards, travelling to/from work analysis, migration, sub ward information at an enumeration district level; and that the report on population should be integrated into a report outlining how regeneration and the City’s planning strategies are affected.

-Officers be requested to follow up the reply to the letter sent to the Head of ONS.
	John Reehill, Chris Findley and Lead Member for Development Services.

John Reehill, Charles Green and Chris Findley.
	6 October 2003.



	5.

Performance Indicators:- Crime and Disorder
	Gordon Dickson presented the January to March 2003 monitoring report. 

The following points were highlighted:

-The policy for removing abandoned vehicles has helped to reduce the number of vehicle crimes, as they are now removed off the streets more quickly.

-The Burglary Reduction Team is looking at ways of providing a wider range of initiatives, which will be determined through local analysis.

-Closer links are being formed with local businesses and vulnerable schools in the area.

Members asked for comparative information on the number of reported hate crimes in other local authorities (this information to be included when the Hate Crime Initiative is on the agenda).

-The Committee proposed that the Professor of Criminology, who had assisted the City’s Crime and Disorder Audit, should be re-invited to attend the Committee, and that this should be included as a future topic on the work programme.

-The Committee re-affirmed that future crime related statistical information should be presented to committee on a six monthly basis, along with the crime and clear up rates.

Councillor Ullman informed committee that Chief Constable Michael Todd had been invited and has agreed to attend the next six monthly session.

-It was also proposed to liase with the Strategic Analysis Officer recently appointed by the Greater Manchester Police; and to consider 

· whether Street Crime Initiatives are increasing the recording of various crimes in the City

· how Salford compares to other local authorities in regard to the number of violent crimes.

-That information be provided as to the geographical analysis for repeat burglaries and street hot spots.


	Charles Green, Gordon Dickson and Councillor Lancaster.

Gordon Dickson.

Karen Lucas

Gordon Dickson.


	Date to be determined.

Date to be determined.

1 September’03

	6.

Chief Executives Service plan.
	Members welcomed Ruth Fairhurst to the meeting.

Councillor Ullman clarified that the first draft of the 2003/04 Service Plan will be presented at the meeting on the 2 June 2003.

John Willis commented on the massive impact the CPA Inspection had on the Authority, and reported that the Council was responding positively to the challenge it faced.

John Willis provided a resume of the recommendations, which were split into both ‘service’ and ‘corporate’ recommendations.

Service: 

It was noted that in respect of the ALMO, energies have now been focused and additional support has been provided; the customer interface has now been transferred to the call centre. Barry Simon has been appointed as an Interim Housing Advisor and has carried out an initial assessment on the needs for the service; monitoring reports are presented to Cabinet and the Housing Inspectorate on a regular basis. 

The Education Service will have an Ofted Inspection in the autumn and Social Services have recently undergone a Joint Review.

Corporate:
There are twelve recommendations under this heading, being monitored by Cabinet.  These include developing the Council’s communications function, strengthening strategic partnerships, corporate structures and strategies to encourage further regeneration in the City and strengthening the development of neighbourhood management.

Councillor Ullman conveyed the need to share information with Scrutiny Committees to ensure the appropriate involvement and monitoring of progress can take place.

John Willis added that Cabinet Members have arranged an away day this month, being facilitated by I&DeA. Councillor Ullman highlighted that non-Executive Members would benefit from development as the role and expectations has changed, he asked this to be raised at the away day. 

It was noted that:

-The way the Local Authority consults with the community has been dealt with through the Best Value Review, shortly to report. 

-The 6 Pledges will be reviewed by the Council Leadership. 

-Monitoring of the new Governance arrangements will take place. 

-Ensuring there is capacity to sustain service improvement and provision of improved information systems for Councillor’s. Councillor Ullman pointed out that a key issue is the lack of information available to Members on Decisions prior to them being taken, which requires further improvement.

Members commented on the following issues:

-Following the CPA Inspection, there is now a need to be a lot more prepared and evidence based, for inspection regimes.

-The need to improve the scrutiny of partnerships.

-Transport barriers to employment and training opportunities, and the need to look at this issue in more detail.

John Willis finished by highlighting how well Salford are doing with regards to E-Government, receiving the Inner City award for the greatest number of small businesses in Salford and the increased interest from private investors.

It was agreed that 

-The recommendations from the CPA Inspection and Improvement Plan should be shared with each of the Scrutiny Committees to ensure appropriate involvement.

-The Corporate Security Services Strategy be presented at this meeting prior to its finalisation.

-That further work will be done to establish links and monitor the work of the Local Strategic Partnership and other partnerships in the city. 


	John Willis, Charles Green, Ruth Fairhurst and Councillor Hinds.

John Willis/Russell Bernstein.

Charles Green.

Karen Lucas in liaison with Councillor Ullman.
	2 June 2003.

May 2003.

Date to be agreed.

Ongoing.

	7.

Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy.
	Councillor Ullman asked for reports to be presented at Scrutiny Committee prior to Cabinet, providing Members with the opportunity for input before any decisions are made.

Members highlighted that some of the funding now supports mainstream local authority activity rather than non-mainstream services. Councillor Hinds explained that the money has been spent on services needing an injection of money, so as to maintain the appropriate level of service provision.

Charles Green added that the system for the allocation of regeneration funding is going through change at the moment.

It was agreed that

- The report currently being prepared which will propose how NRF resources for the next two years could be deployed to be presented to this Scrutiny Committee prior to implementation as part of the consultation process. 
	Charles Green, Ruth Fairhurst and Councillor Hinds.

Charles Green.
	

	8.

Feedback from the Regeneration Seminar – March 2003.
	That the item be deferred to the next meeting.
	Councillor Slater and Karen Lucas.
	June 2003

	9.

Work Programme.
	No issues arising.
	
	

	10.

Future Plan.
	No issues arising.
	
	

	11.

Any other business of an urgent nature.
	No items.
	
	


Date of Next Meeting: 2 June 2003 at 2.00pm (briefing for Members at 1.30pm).

	Chairman
	Tony Ullman
	0161 792 7413

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Principal Scrutiny Support Officer

Scrutiny Support Officer
	David McGovern

Karen Lucas
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0161 793 3318
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